Brookline Fire

Department
Board of Fire Engineers

Po Box 660

/ s Brookline, New Hampshire 03033

Minutes
Board of Fire Engineers
Monday March 13, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:50 pm.

Board of Fire Engineers members Dave Santuccio, Dave Flannery, and Chief Corey were
present. Dave Joki was absent.

Bids were opened at 7:00 pm. There were two Bidders KME and Lakes Region Fire
Apparatus. We sent it out five requests for proposal. KME’s bid was $881,884.00 and Lakes
Region Fire Apparatus’s bid was $842,511.00. LAKES REGION FIRE APPARATUS bid is
$39,373.00 lower and the Board voted to go with LRFA. Vote 2-0 in favor.

The Chief will get an updated quote from the Municipal Leasing Credit Corporation for
Town Meeting.

Minutes were read and accepted.

Training is going well. We have the training house until March 31, 2023. We have a big
camper at the BPW to train with after that. If they move Town Meeting it will fall on our
Forestry training night. We will see if we can move the Warden training.

We have five more new people to get background checks and physical to get on the
department.

Our call volume is up 133% over last year. If this trend continues all year long, it will put a
strain on our pay-call personnel. Call volume was down in February — 16 in 2023 and 19 in
2022. We will see what March brings.

We will order the new battery-operated fan for SE3 before April 1, so we get the old price
and save money.

Bills were signed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

al 2.5+ A

Charles E. Corey Sr.



